
The Newsletter of Fulwell Infant School Academy 
Mrs. Angus’s message... 

Dear Parents, 
It’s been a busy and joyful few weeks in school, filled with exciting events, proud moments, and (mostly!) 
lovely weather. 
 
Two weeks ago, we were thrilled to stage the Dance Festival, where our children performed with such 
confidence, creativity, and enthusiasm. We were especially lucky to dodge the downpour that came shortly 
after! A big thank you to everyone who came to cheer the children on – they truly shone. A big thank you to 
all teachers and particularly Mrs Meechan who supported others with her dance teacher skills. This week 
began with Year 2’s swashbuckling pirate fun fight, a fun and imaginative way to launch the week. Later, the 
children enjoyed a brilliant visit to Hartlepool, where they explored the historic maritime setting and brought 
their learning to life. Their behaviour and enthusiasm were a credit to the school.  
 
Today, the Nursery end-of-week children were delighted by a special visit from some friendly farm animals! 
Thelma and Rhubarb, two very gentle guinea pigs, were a big hit as the children took turns stroking their soft 
fur and watching them nibble on carrots. There were also some cheeky goats who made everyone laugh with 
their playful antics and bouncy energy. The children loved watching them explore and even got to help feed 
them. It was a lovely way to end the week—full of curiosity, giggles, and hands-on fun with our furry 
farmyard friends! 
We also loved welcoming families to the Year 1 Book Share on the field, which was a lovely opportunity for 
children to proudly share their reading and enjoy some relaxed time outdoors with you all. Looking ahead, 
we’re very excited for Sports Week, starting Monday. Children are invited to wear sports gear every day as 
they take part in a wide range of fun and active events. Please note: Year 2 must wear full school uniform on 
Friday for their end-of-year concert. Families are warmly invited to attend either the 9:30am or 2:15pm 
performance. As always, thank you for your continued support – it’s been a wonderful few weeks, and we look 
forward to ending the term on a high! 
Wendy Angus 
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Jasmine thought this was 

the best day ever! 
Despite getting very wet, 
Mrs Dunbar agreed 








